[image: image1.png]


   Toronto Monthly Meeting of the

RELIGIOUS SOCIETY of FRIENDS (Quakers)
60 Lowther Avenue, Toronto, Ontario, M5R 1C7
Ahmed Hussen, Minister of Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship

99D Ingram Drive, Toronto, Ontario M6M 2L7
June 2017
Dear Ahmed Hussen,

We, the Quaker Committee for Refugees of Toronto Monthly Meeting of the Religious Society of Friends (Quakers), endorse the call by the Canadian Council for Refugees and the Canadian Association of Refugee Lawyers to the Government of Canada to immediately suspend the Safe Third Country Agreement with the United States.  

Quakers cherish our peace testimony. Testimony is the term used to describe the living expression of the collective experience of Quaker faith. The witness of Friends has responded to challenges of changing society. Quakers actively supported the abolition of slavery in the nineteenth century.  The witness to peace testimony led Friends to recognize that in times of war many on both sides were affected and needed help.  After the Second World War Quaker service in Europe was recognized by the award of the Nobel Prize for Peace in 1947.  Quakers have been active in working with refugees, and are concerned about the current plight of refugee claimants coming from the United States.  
Recent news items emphasize the panic experienced by immigrants and refugees in the United States in response to its new proposed immigration policies. Two men who fled to Canada from the U.S. on Christmas Eve of 2016 had fingers from both hands amputated due to frostbite. One of these men, Seidu Mohammed, was accepted as a refugee by the Immigration and Refugee Board in May. The other man is awaiting his hearing. We can only imagine the fear and panic driving people to make the journey to Canada in freezing weather.
As you know, the only reason these refugees did not enter Canada safely via a standard port of entry was due to the Safe Third Country Agreement (STCA), which would have returned them to a country that was no longer safe for them, where they would face deportation to incarceration and possible death.  Yet seeking safety is not a crime.
Another refugee, Mavis Otuteye recently died of hypothermia on her way to Canada to see her daughter’s newborn. She was likely unaware of the possibility of making a refugee claim at a port of entry under the family member exception to the STCA. This shows how much confusion and misunderstanding there is about the STCA, and the dire risks of crossing between ports of entry.
Suspending the Safe Third Country Agreement and expanding personnel at official border crossings, to deal with the increase in refugee claimants, will provide a safe and orderly entry into Canada for people needing our help.  Canada has a proud history of giving refuge to people in need. We call upon the Government of Canada to live up to its reputation.

Thank you for taking the time and making the effort to give our concerns your active consideration.

Truly,

Rosemary Meier and Ruth Pincoe
